
 
 

Council Agenda Item 

Meeting Date: June 3, 2025 

Agenda Item: Staff Update Lot C 

Staff Contact (name, email, phone): Brad Marquardt, bmarquardt@whitewater-wi.gov, 262-473-0139 
 

BACKGROUND 
(Enter the who, what when, where, why) 

At the April 3, 2025 Council meeting, Council voted in favor of turning the west half of Lot C into a paver 
patio area to help bring awareness to the mural that is painted on the side of the building at 119 W. Center 
Street.  The motion included language to develop a Memorandum of Understanding which would lay out 
responsibilities of the paver patio area.  One such responsibility was the winter maintenance in which the 
City would be responsible for the parking stalls and drive aisle while a responsible party would be 
accountable for the paver patio area.   
 
City staff received notification from the requesters of the project that the Whitewater Arts Alliance Board 
rejected the notion that they would be responsible for the winter maintenance.  Due to this, it was agreed 
upon between the requesters of the project and city staff that an MOU did not need to be drafted at this 
point.  The requesters of the project have put the paver patio project on hold. 
 

PREVIOUS ACTIONS – COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
(Dates, committees, action taken) 

N/A 

FINANCIAL IMPACT  
(If none, state N/A) 

N/A 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

N/A 

ATTACHMENT(S) INCLUDED  
(If none, state N/A) 

1. N/A 
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